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Healthy School




Tilsworth Road

Stanbridge

Leighton Buzzard

Bedfordshire

LU7 9HY 

Telephone: 01525 210328
Newsletter No 25
15th May 2020
Dear Parents and Carers
This week has been very busy.  Lots of new guidance has been published concerning the possible re-opening of schools from 1st June which I have read and started to plan for with senior staff.  As soon as I am in a position to update you fully, which at the moment is difficult, because new guidance is being published daily, I will do so.  

The Learning Community 2 (LC2) Head Teachers across Leighton Buzzard video conferenced this week and we would like to share this discussion with you:

If safe to do so, from the 1st June:

· We will prioritise providing places for children in line with the government expectations, in this order:

· Children of Key Workers and those considered Vulnerable (in line with CBC expectations),

· Nursery (age 3 & 4), Reception, Year 1, Year 6 (primary only),

· We in principle would then prioritise time for Year 4 in school to support with transition to Middle School,

· At this stage the return of year 2 and 3 pupils is considered unlikely, but each school will review and keep you updated this as we evaluate the effectiveness of the return process,

· Please understand that each school will determine the safest way of accommodating pupils, and may need to consider limiting the length of the school day or limiting their provision to certain year groups, depending on; the limitations of the school site, the social distancing requirements from the government, and the number of staff available. 

· This may mean your child may have a different offer than others their age in the Learning Community, but schools will be doing everything they can to work in the best interests of their pupils,

· Schools are committed to being clear in their communication with parents and carers about the places available, providing you as much notice as possible,

Schools will not open if national scientific advice indicates it is not safe to do so.
The guidance is specific in saying no more than 15 children can be educated in one space, children must be encouraged to socially distance, desks as far as possible show be kept 2m apart or if that is not possible the safest possible distance, and any equipment that can’t be cleaned must be sorted and stored away, .  As you can imagine, at Stanbridge this is hard, as our classrooms are small and this is just the tip of the iceberg!  Myself and the governors have to ensure that children and staff are kept as safe as possible and that we have time to implement all the changes needed to ensure that when a much larger group of children return to school, we can offer the safest environment and procedures that we can possibly offer in this situation.  Health and Safety will remain our priority.  

Initially, I can share with you the following arrangements

· Key staff are currently working in their classrooms, sorting and organizing the environment, learning resources, equipment, outside areas etc

· Staff will be allowed to wear face coverings and visors if it makes them feel more secure when mixing with a wider range of children.  Some staff already wear them in school.  They have their own health and well-being to consider, as well as the wellbeing of your child, so please prepare your child for this.   If you think this will worry your child, please show them pictures of adults wearing coverings or model one yourself to show them it is still the same kind person under the covering.  Children are very accepting of things as long as it is explained positively to them and they are told the reasons why. 

· Pre-school hours might be re-organised to mornings only, 9-12 daily, due to staffing issues.  We currently have no children needing 30 hours.  We will update you when firmer plans are in place.

· Only one parent should bring children to school and parents will be expected to not enter the building.  Markings will be put down in the playground for parents and children to queue and school will continue to open from 8.45 to stagger start times and to keep the social distancing rules.  

· All children will continue to wash their hands on entry to school and frequently across the school day.

· School Uniform does not need to be worn.  Please encourage your child to change their clothes when they get home from school to avoid bringing home any unnecessary germs.

· Please bring only a limited amount of things to school each day, coat/jumper, water bottle, packed lunch (if you don’t have a school lunch) and additionally we are asking each child to bring a pencil case into school with their own pencil, colouring pencils etc.  If this cannot be provided we will provide your child with a “pencil pack up” which will contain their own pen, rubber, ruler, glue stick etc which can be kept in school.  In this way children won’t share these resources and this will further reduce the spread of germs.

There are probably many more questions that you have and I will be in a position to answer these more fully when we put final plans in place for the end of next week.  A detailed newsletter will be sent out. 
Mrs Davies has spent the last couple of days telephoning many parents of children in Reception and Year 1, as well as the children of critical workers, and some have said they won’t send their child to school until the spread of infection is lower and the risk to their child is lower.  Just be aware that the plans we are putting in place reduce the risk, they won’t stop the risk of your child contracting COVID19, although scientific evidence is telling us that the infection rate in children is low.  If you feel that you are not ready to send your child back to school, once you have read my letter next week, then please tell us and we can discuss these concerns with you.

In the meantime, take care and even though we all feel very hesitant about whether it is the right time or not to send children back to school, we are looking forward to seeing you and your children again and we will care for them and teach them as we normally do at Stanbridge.  
Kind regards
Miss Godwin

Head Teacher
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“We believe in our children”
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